
Southgate Board of Education Meeting 
December 2021 

Special Education and Preschool 
 
 
 
 

1. December 1, 2021, Child Count 
Children in grades K-12, Total 34 
4 Students attend the Phoenix Program at NKCES 
1 Student is on homebound due to frail health 
 

2.  Preschool December 2021 Child Count 
Total Students – 23 
Universal 4 students – 13 
At-Risk 4-year-olds – 9 
Students with IEPs – 2 
Students in Response to Intervention (RtI) – 7 
 

3.  As per the Preschool Partnership Grant, we have posted positions for an additional 
para-educator and a behavior specialist for preschool.  Those positions will hopefully be 
filled in January, when funding is released to the districts. 
 

4. We have a student returning to the district in early January as she ages out of the foster 
care system.  She will be enrolling at Bellevue High School and is on track to graduate in 
the spring 2022.  Thank you to the BOE for making this happen by sharing the cost of a 
high school teacher!!! 
 

5. ATM meetings will begin again in January.  I assisted Julie Rubemeyer in training staff 
regarding the RtI Procedures at an early release day.  This will be a great help to young 
staff as they work hard to help all kids be successful.  
 

 

 


